
Mr Parmjit Dhanda

House of Commons

London

SW1A 0AA

Dear Parmjit

Gloucester Proposed Mail Centre Closure

As the Trade union responsible for representing over 400 employees at the above Mail Centre, the Communication Workers Union have been advised by Royal Mail that it is their intention to close Gloucester Mail Centre by 2008 and transfer the work to Swindon which is 40 miles away, with the loss of over 400 jobs.

Our members are prepared to fight tooth and nail to oppose this proposed closure and ultimately, are not prepared to rule out industrial action in defence of the Gloucester site.

We are therefore seeking the support of all Politicians within the area that Gloucester Mail Centre serves, as the number of jobs lost will be in excess of 400 and as a major business within the area will tell you, that we provide a high quality of service to them, which is a key reason why they are based in Gloucester.

Postal services are an integral part of the fabric of the local community and this intended closure will have a severe impact not only on jobs but the local economy and also on the quality of service we provide to our customers, which they rightly deserve.

It is our intention to launch a major campaign to convince Royal Mail to retain Gloucester Mail Centre at this site. This will include public meetings and demonstrations to which your presence would be welcome at, or your written support, as our community and your constituents deserve better.

We look forward to your response in support of our campaign.

Yours sincerely

Paul Trehearne

Branch Secretary

27 September 2006

Please note that this letter was sent to the following MP’s. 

Parmjit Dhanda MP

David Drew MP

Martin Horwood MP

Mark Harper MP 
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